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NEXT SHPA MEETING 

The next General Meeting of the 

Associat ion will be held on 

Wednesday 13th August, 2014 in the 

South Hobart Community Hall, 42 
D'Arcy Street, commencing at 

7:30pm.   

ROBERT LATHROP 

MURRAY 
Robert Lathrop Murray, transported 

to Sydney for bigamy (actually 
trigamy), claimed to be the 

illegitimate son of George III. On 

arrival in the Colony, he quickly 

gained his freedom and received a 
huge grant of land running from near 

the Cascade Brewery across to Mount 

Nelson. He called it Dynnyrne, and 

lived in “Dynnyrne House” on 
Cascade Road.  After this house burnt 

down in 1868, the name moved to a 

second “Dynnyrne House”, still 

sitting on the hill in present-day 
Dynnyrne.  When the local Progress 

Association was looking for a name 

for the area in 1941, it chose 

Dynnyrne, despite loud complaints 
from residents that it was a horrible 

name and difficult to spell.  Want to 

learn more about this interesting local 

character? Come along to this 
month’s Meeting on Wednesday 13th 

August, 2014 at 7:30 pm when Dr. 

Alison Alexander, noted historian and 

author of our soon-to-be-released A 
History of South Hobart, will reveal 

all! 

SOUTH HOBART BUSHCARE 
The next South Hobart Bushcare 

Working Bee will be held on Sunday 

17th August 10:00 am to 12:30pm. 

Meet at the top of the Wellesley Park 
Soccer Ground.  All equipment 

provided. Enquiries:Janet 6223 8132. 
 

CALLING CREATIVE 

CRAFTERS! 
South Hobart Primary School Fair 

South Hobart Primary School is 
looking for help making things for its 

very popular Craft Stall. The Fair is 

the School’s  most  important 

fundraising event, with proceeds 
going toward vital equipment and 

educational activities for the students. 

The Fair Committee seeks your help 
in making things to sell at the Craft 

Stall.  Can you help by donating craft 

items? For more information, please 

call Chloe Rumsby on 0407 001 534. 

Alderman  

Eva Ruzicka  
  

Hobart City Council 

 

Taking care of your residential 
amenity - working for success 

with our City's financial health. 
 

0407 391 317 
eva@ruzicka.id.au 

 

Authorised by E. Ruzicka 10 Congress Street,    
South Hobart 

CEMENT RENDERING 

Exterior Textured Finishes 

Free Quotes 
 

   6249 5525 

       0407 845 058 

 

Loukas Vourlamis  

 

 

 

 
 

Dr. Jane Mitchell 

Dr. Holly Donohoe 
Veterinary Surgeons 

 

330 Macquarie Street 

6224 4877 

MORE CONVICT WOMEN 
The Convict Women’s Press Inc. is 

about to publish another significant 

book on the lives of convict women 
in a female factory in Van Dieman’s 

Land. The latest book focuses on 

George Town in the north of the Is-

land.  Convict Lives at the George 
Town Female Factory will be 

launched by the Hon. Elise Archer 

MP, on Sunday, 10th August, 2014 

at 11:00 am in Yard 1 at the Cas-
cades Female Factory, 16 Degraves 

Street, South Hobart.  We would be 

delighted to have your company if 

you can join us.  [Nicola Goc, Presi-
dent, Convict Women’s Press.] 

 

WELLINGTON PARK  

MANAGEMENT TRUST  

PINNACLE REZONING 
The Wellington Park Management 
Trust has resolved to proceed to a 

public process to evaluate a proposed 

amendment to the boundary of the 

Pinnacle Specific Area following a 
formal request from the Mt. Welling-

ton Cableway Company.  The pro-

posed change would amend the 
boundary of the Pinnacle Specific 

Area in the current Management Plan 

for Wellington Park.  Chairman of the 

Wellington Park Management Trust, 
Dr. Christine Mucha, said the pro-

posed change would extend the 

boundary of the area allowed for 

commercial development at the Pin-
nacle by approximately 60 metres to 

the east of the Observation Shelter.  

The Trust considers that the various 

uses and developments allowed for in 
the Pinnacle Specific Area in the 

Management Plan could also be ac-

commodated in the area included in 

the extended boundary.  Residents 
will shortly have an opportunity to 

have their say regarding the Welling-

ton Park Management Trust’s deci-

sion to consider a rezoning of the 
Pinnacle. All representations will be 

considered by the Trust and, as re-

quired by the Wellington Park Act. A 

Gary Bristow 
REGISTERED PLUMBER 

 

Hot and Cold Water 

Electric Drain Cleaning  

Roof Work   
 

0417  327  969 
 

8 Congress Street South Hobart  

6224 0688 
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COMMUNITY CENTRE 
42 D’Arcy Street, South Hobart 

For Hire: Regular or Casual Basis 

Enquiries to Centre Manager 

Phillip Hoysted  

 6223 3415 

BERT'S RUBBISH 
REMOVALS 
Garden Clean Ups 
Builder's Clean Ups 

Tree lopping 
Household Rubbish 

Bert Smets  

6223 2225 

0418 109 485 

 òI am available 

anytime should 

there be govern-

ment issues with 

which you feel I 

may be able to 

assist.ó 

Rob Valentine MLC  

Independent Member for Hobart  

Office: Parliament House, Murray St  

T: 6212 2344 

E:  rob.valentine@parliament.tas.gov.au 

mailto:rob.valentine@parliament.tas.gov.au


A.S.FARR ELECTRICAL  
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR  
Licence No C0624  

 

369a Argyle Street  
North Hobart  

 

Postal Address: PO Box 665 North Hobart  
 

6231 0275  
Fax: 6231 0825   

 

0412 120 106  

A/H Emergency 0408 596 065  
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LIVE LIFE  
A simply healthy store  

 

Whole foods/bulk food  

Herbal medicine  

Naturopathy  

Iridology  

Massage/Shiatsu/Reiki  

Acupuncture  

Bowen Therapy  

Nutrition  

Lifestyle Counselling   

 

Open:  Mon -Fri 9 am - 6 pm  

          Saturday 9 am ð 4 pm  

358 Macquarie Street  

6223 7388  

report on the Trust’s consideration of 
the representations for review will be 

sent to the Tasmanian Planning Com-

mission.  Dr. Mucha stressed that the 

proposed boundary change does not 

imply Trust support for any particular 

development proposal. Dr. Mucha 

said the Trust sought to provide a 

balance between provision of services 
and facilities for visitors and the pro-

tection of the Park’s natural and cul-

tural values. The current Management 

Plan was prepared in accordance with 
the Trust’s desire to promote opportu-

nities for services, facilities and ac-

tivities to enhance the visitor experi-

ence.  “While we recognise the strong 
sentiment against the potential for 

future development in the Pinnacle 

Specific Area, the Trust believes that 

the Management Plan enables such 
proposals to be considered and as-

sessed in accordance with the per-

formance standards contained in the 

Plan.” 
In spite of the foregoing, it would 

appear to be a very tricky task to only 

comment on the zone extension with-

out referring to any proposed devel-
opment. There are shades of “Alice in 

Wonderland” with respect to this 

process.  One aspect which needs to 

be addressed is the obvious geologi-
cal instability of the Organ Pipes area: 

instability evident just recently when 

a large boulder dislodged itself, pre-

sumably as a natural process.  So why 
is further development involving 

excavation of an extensive area in the 

Pinnacle Zone directly above the 

Organ Pipes even being considered?  
The Association would be interested 

to hear from local residents’ views on 

the issue.  Correspondence to PO Box 

200 South Hobart 7004.  Further 

background information can be ob-

tained from the Trust. Contact: Axel 

von Krusenstierna on 6238 2176.  
 

FEMALE FACTORY NEWS 
The little-known stories of Tasma-

nia’s convict women are being re-

called from the past in a new publica-
tion launched at the Cascades Female 

Factory Historic Site in South Hobart.  

Pack of Thieves - 52 Female Factory 

Lives comprises a pack of playing 
cards providing a visual interpretation 

of 52 women and staff who were 

 

gourmet produce delicatessen fruit 

vegetables herbs  spices organics  

 fresh meats seafood specialty 

breads patisserie salads flowers 

take home meals bbq chickens 

fresh sushi wines platters 

gourmet cheeses  catering 

gift hampers made to order  
 

Open 7 days        
362 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 
6223 7728  Salad Bowl 

Hair  and beauty   
Jo Palmer 

 6224 3038 
251 Macquarie Street 

South Hobart 
www.southterrace.com.au 

Open Tuesday to Saturday 
We use and recommend L'Oreal,  Pureology, 

Matrix & Cloud Nine 

Flathead  Café is now opening for 

BREAKFAST, LUNCH & DINNER  

Monday to Saturday from 8:00 

Great coffee and fresh new 

menu, including vegetarian, glu-

ten free and non seafood dishes 

6224 3194  
 4 Cascade Road  
www.flatheadcafe.com 

Specialist fruit & 

vegetable grocers 
 

Salamanca Market 
 

www.harvestfeast.com.au 

0417 136 854  

FOODSTORE CAFE  
 

All day Breakfast & Lunch  

Great Food and Coffee  

Wide selection  

Vegan, Vegetarian, Gluten Free 

& Dairy Free Food  

Friendly Atmosphere  

 Private Dinner Parties. Meeting 

room available.  

10% Discount on all meals  

Open 7 Days  

356 Macquarie Street  

6224 6862 / 0447 517 540   

SOUTHERN 

MUSIC 
Professional Tuition in 

¶ guitar 

¶ bass 

¶ drums 

¶ banjo 

¶ singing 
 

6231 1466 
206 Elizabeth Street  Hobart 

A SOUTH  HOBART NEWSLETTER is   

produced and published on a voluntary basis solely as a 

community service.  Whilst  every  effort is made to 
ensure that the information contained therein is accu-

rate, no warranty as to such accuracy can be given and 
any reader who wishes to rely on such information for 

any purpose whatsoever does so at his/her own risk. 

incarcerated or worked at the Cas-

cades Female Factory, with an ac-

companying book recounting their 
life stories.  Their stories are all 

based on information gleaned from 

their records following research by 

some of Tasmania’s most noted 
historians, including Dr. Alison 

Alexander, Professor Lucy Frost, 

Collette McAlpine and Dr. Dianne 

Snowden, as well as staff from the 
Port Arthur Historic Site Manage-

ment Authority (PAHSMA).  The 

cards have been designed by Tasma-

nian-born artist, Simon Barnard. 
The Female Factory was Tasma-

nia’s major women’s prison from 

1828 until 1856 and is now on 

UNESCO’s World Heritage Regis-
ter, along with Port Arthur and the 

Coal Mines Historic Sites as part of 

the Australian Convict Sites World 

Heritage property.   “We know from 
visitor feedback that it is the human 

stories that inspire an appreciation 

of the lives of such people during 

this period,” said Dr Jody Steele, 
Heritage Programmes Manager for 

PAHSMA. 
 

GOOD BEGINNINGS  
Good Beginnings Australia runs a 

weekly men’s programme called 

“Dads Playgroup”.  This Group is 
run by dads for dads in a friendly 

environment where dads and their 

children can participate in many fun 

activities. This playgroup is about 
providing the opportunity for dads 

to interact with their children, plus 

the chance to meet and talk with 

other fathers.  Dadôs Playgroup is 
run every Friday morning from 9:30 

am ‘til noon at 6 Washington Street, 

South Hobart.  For more informa-

tion, contact Bob on  0488 218 809  
bob.walker@goodbeginnings.org.au 

CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE NEWSLETTER 

Contributions are welcome and should be forwarded to 

the Newsletter Editor, PO Box 200 South Hobart 7004 

or to dhalserogers@hotmail.com by the first Monday 

of each month. 

Computer Services  
 

Home and Business Support 
Computer Maintenance, Repairs, 

Spares & Advice 
Smartphone and Tablet Repairs 

  

      0421  931  758  

        03 6165 1175  

www.aceitsupport.com.au 

Rachel's 

Massage Clinic 
Has Moved to  

Tas Sports Physio 
ATMS Accredited           Dip. Remedial Massage 

Ask to make a booking with 

Rachel 6224 4900 

For Home Visits Call Rachel on  

6285 2628 or 0437 858 828 

Gift Vouchers Available 

BRICKLAYER 

BRETT MURPHY 

Brick & Block Laying 

New home & renovations 

Fireplace & retaining wall 

repairs 

All Insurance Work 

0408 678 109 

Dr. Greg Schwarz 
Nutritional Medicine 

Dr. Linda Wilson 
Women’s Health/Hypnotherapy 

Viola Hemm 
Naturopath, Bowen Massage 

 

GORE STREET MEDICAL 

INTEGRATIVE HEALTH 
 

2 GORE STREET  
 

6224 6717  

http://www.femalefactory.org.au
http://www.femalefactory.org.au
http://www.portarthur.org.au/about
http://www.portarthur.org.au/about

